Tri-Parish Council Minutes
August 29, 2007

5:15 p.m.

Meeting was called to order 5:25 p.m.

Present: Fr. Dat Vu, Bill Neumayer, Joyce Majure, Deb Snyder, Mark Brigham, 
Carlene Skelton & Tammy Hasenoehrl

Minutes of the Tri-Parish Council August 22, 2007 meeting were approved.

The council welcomed the two new St. Stanislaus parish council representatives; Carlene Skelton and Mark Brigham. Their names, home phone numbers and email addresses will be added to the newsletters and posted on the website.
The purpose of this meeting was to recap the council’s activities, decisions, and experiences of the past year for the two new council members. This allowed the new members to have full disclosure of all council activities and provide an understanding of the Tri-Parish Councils position and decisions.
The majority of the council’s activities to this point have revolved around the many aspects of getting organized.  A major focal point of this organization has been establishing good communication.

The discussion then went into the four parish/community meetings that were held August 8, 9, & 10 in each parish and the combined parish community meeting on August 13, 2007.

The first nights meeting at St. Stanislaus parish was a bit difficult.  Mark inquired if since that time had there been any parishioners who have had a change of heart or is there still a lot of work to do?  The council felt there was a bit of both.

The dynamics of the St. Stanislaus community was discussed.  A hope for having passionate people becoming advocates and leaders was expressed.

Some areas of concern that surfaced at these meetings are: financial, historical, facing change, wanting to preserve the current school, fear of losing things important to us, and the fear of losing intimacy.

The 300 questions and answers that came out of the August parish meetings were given to Carlene and Mark.  The council discussed how to most effectively make the questions and answers available to the community.

All the Lewiston Catholic Community properties have prospective buyers. Carlene inquired as to whether taxes were paid on our properties that would give a real estate value on the tax roles.  The council did not believe the churches properties were taxed; therefore those values are not available to the council as a working figure.

The council will pursue the no cost market analysis discussed at the last council meeting.

The diocesan financial policy for a building project was outlined.  The community must have 70% of the projects costs funded before it can build.  The community may include 50% of the value of its assets towards the 70% funding requirement. 

Mark asked if fund raising would be done by a committee or a professional firm.  The council explained the guarantees professional companies offer and the council is in agreement that a professional firm is the most effective way to run a capital campaign.  The tri-parish finance committee will work directly with the capital campaign and the council will have oversight.
Tammy brought up the importance of establishing a finance committee in the near future. A possible time line and expectations for the committee to be functioning were outlined. The council anticipates a finance committee similar in size to the Tri-Parish Council.  

It was stated that the amount of time and effort going into this project is not realized by the majority of our community.  Mark sees a great opportunity for new and renewed communication with the addition of the new council members.  Mark suggested taking advantage of cable Channel 13 TV and outlined the many ways this resource can be utilized. Mark will follow up on what it takes to do a production and costs involved.
Other forms of communication the council have in place are the website, newsletter inserted monthly in the bulletins & quarterly recaps of the newsletters that are mailed to each parishioners home.

The council has hired Ken Griesemer to be our Liturgical Consultant.  His fee is about $51,000.00 plus expenses. Ken’s fee is for the duration of the project, until we are praying in our new building. 
In the upcoming series of meetings, beginning September 11, 2007 Ken will be the facilitator.
Verbal announcements will be made at each parish the weekend of September 1 & 2, 2007 to give a more in-depth explanation about the upcoming series.  Ken has assured Bill he will be receiving PR information from him in the next day.  It was suggested that the Tri-Parish Council members make the announcement at the Masses rather than having the lector read the announcement. Several council members will be unavailable as they will be out of town this holiday weekend.  Mark is available and will make the announcement at both the Masses at St. Stanislaus.  The lectors will make the announcement at Our Lady of Lourdes and St. James.  

Joyce suggested an article be submitted to the Lewiston Morning Tribune describing the upcoming series, further drawing attention to the fact that these meeting are part of a series of meetings.  Mark suggested the article appear on the Lewiston Morning Tribunes’ Saturday religion page.  This article will also be forwarded to the Idaho Catholic Register. 

The venue for the visioning portion of the series was discussed.  Currently there is a conflict with the intended venue and work is being done to resolve that conflict.  If a conflict remains an alternate venue will be selected. 
Joyce asked if the volunteer forms for the building project will be available at the ministry fairs.  Should we make them available in the pews?  Make announcements about them?   Add a pocket on the communication bulletin boards?  After a council discussion it was decided the council would hold off on this until the September 11, 12, &13, 2007 series with Ken.  An inquiry as to the possibility of using this series as time to bring this effort forward will be made.  It may be necessary to wait until the November 6th conclusion of this series to seek volunteers.

The council moved into a conversation about developing a process for naming the new parish.  All council members need to be thinking about how this process will be established. Many suggestions were made and many ideas were discussed. The council will look further at development of this process.  Bill will ask Ken if there is a natural time during the upcoming series of meetings to kick off this process.

The expression of appreciation for George and Caroline Canney discussed at the last council meeting were confirmed. Deb will complete the steps in this process.

Appreciation to the Tri-Parish support group was expressed. Bill will contact the chair of this ministry and relay the council’s deep appreciation for the support they are giving to the council. 

The next Tri-Parish Council meeting will be on September 19, 2007, 5:15 p.m. at Our Lady of Lourdes.
Respectfully submitted by,
Gail Estes
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